HAYMARKET TOWN COUNCII MHEETENG
FEBRUARY 16,1987

|

All members of Council were present at the Feb. 16,1987, Haymarket
Town Council meeting which began at 8 p.m. with a Prayer and Pledge of
Allegiance. Attorney Robert Bendall was present in the absence of Town .
Attorney Turner Smith. Minutes of the January meeting were read and
approved. The Treasurer reported a balance of $18,295.46 in the General
Account and $574.02 in Revenue Sharing at the end of January. Councilman
Richard Bird made a motion to pay the following bills;

1. Manassas Car Wash- $4.50 (Washing Police Cruiser)
2. Gossom's Hardware-$7.67 (items for Police Dept.)

3. Holladay's Market-$77.00 (Gas for Police Cruiser).
This was seconded by Bouncilman Fewell Melton and unanimously approved
in a roll call vote.

BERNARD PROCTOR

Bernard Proctor, a Consulting Engineer, addressed the Town Council
about HUD Grants. In order to apply for one, a new survey would have to
be taken and a Public Hearing held. Most of the residents in Town would
have to be on a low to moderate income, this means up to $19,250 for
one person; $22,000 for two; $24,750 for three and under $27,500 for a
family of four. These grants could be obtained for water and other items.
Bird said he would like to have a grant to extend the sewer line however
he didn't think the Town would be ready to discuss any grants until
the Mid-Summer grants came into effect. It was also mentioned, like the
case of the sewer grant from HUD, the Community must put up some of the
money for the project.

BUSINESS LICENSES

Mr. Vernon Taff received a Business License to operate an Automotive
Repari Shop in the rear of 14920 Washington St. (Lane's Motors). Bird
made the motion to grant it, seoconded by Councilman Sam Crouch and
unanimously approved.

Joe Greer received a Business License to operate Joe Greer
Plumbing and Heating, Inc. at 15001 Washington St. (Kruse House). pffoce
#1. Bird made the motion on this, seconded by Councilman James Gossom
and unanimously approved.

MAYOR

Mayor Gertrude Bean read a letter from Mr. Wilmer Hutchison asking
if the Town would like to raise the Fire Insurance on Town Hall. Richard
Bird suggested that we check with him to find out the cost of $100,000
on Town Hall and $10,000 on the contents.

POLICE CHIEF BOSTON )
Police Chief William Boston said he would need a new tire for the

Police Cruiser to get it through inspection. He had gotten three prices

on it, in Leesburg, it would be $72.50, in Fredericksburg, $51.§6 and
$45.00 on Gallows Rd. & Lee Highway. Bird made a motion that Chief Boston
purchase two new tires so to balance the Cruiser better, this was seconded
by Councilman Crouch and unanimously approved in a roll call vote.
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Next the Chief informed uncil that the seats in the Police Cruiser
needed to be recovered. Mastercraft Upholsters in Haymarket had offered
to do it and also to build up the front seat as it should be in a
Police Cruiser, Biving the Town Ten Percent off the regular price. Bird
made a motion to approve this, seconded by Crouch and unanimously approved
in a roll call vote.

Councilwoman Terri Freeborn made a motion that Chief Boston
be allowed to purchase a Fingerprint Set for $39.95 and a Backing Sheet
for $10.75, this was seconded by Bird, unanimously approved in a roll call
vote,

SIGN PERMIT

Bird made a motion that Joe Greer be allowed to place a 4X4 sign on
his Plumbing Business at 15001 Washington Street, provided it was
approved by Chairman of the Planning Commission, William Green, this was
seconded by Freeborn and approved.

COUNCIL MEMBERS
Mr. Melton had several questions; first he wanted to know how a person

could obtain house numbers and he was informed that the County will give
them. Richard Bird volunteered to secure any house numbers needed. Next

Nr. Melton mentioned he would like to see Haymarket get more for the
Business Licenses. Attorney Bendall told him they could raise the

Business Licenses to $30 or they could go by Gross Receipts. Bird mentioned
he would rather go for the #30, not Gross Receipts as it would involve

too much paper work. No action taken on this. Mr. Melton also wanted to
know if anyone requesting a Special Meeting could be charged for it.

The Attorney said he didn't think it could be done. Melton made a motion to
pave him research it, seconded by Bird and approved. ’

CARPETING
Tt was decided by the Mayor and the Town Council to have the color

"Pecan" carpeting put into Ton Hall.

ADJOURNMENT :
With no further business, the February meeting adjourned at 9;10 p.m.

RESPECTIFULLY SUBMITTED: APPROVED:

e Kl

DOROTHY KELLE% TOWN CLERK GERT E BEAN, MAYOR
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